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SD 38 Staff comments on 9800 to 9860 Granville Avenue Zoning Bylaw Variance 

Fax 201604021351_page2.pcx 

Hi Wayne 

Thank you very much for providing the District with an opportunity to comment on the application to modify the zoning to 
the 18 Unit Townhouse proposal on Granville A venue, directly opposite the MacNeill parking entry. In addition to the letter 
attached from the school principal, we have reviewed the proposal at a high level and have the additional comments that 
focus singularly on the application to increase the tandem parking available on the site from 18 to 22 cars. 

Traffic congestion in this location causes significant safety concerns should the additional parking be 
permitted. Additionally, the location of the driveway access off Granville Avenue is directly aligned with the School's 
driveway, which is extremely busy during peak hours. Further, a note on the drawings indicates a plan to share this access 
driveway with the neighbours to the east upon their redevelopment, further increasing child safety concerns at the mouth of 
the project. 

Crosswalks, traffic lights, speed bumps, turning lanes, relocating the driveway access are a few of the options that might be 
available to mitigate the anticipated additional congestion. 

Respectfully, 

Clive Mason, Architect AIBC, LEED AP 
Director of Facilities Planning 

School District No. 38 (Richmond) 
7811 Granville Avenue, 
Richmond V6Y 3£3 
Phone: 604.668.6127 
Cell: 604.626.2087 
Fax: 604.668.6687 
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of the person to whorn it is addressed. Any copying, disclosure, distribution or reliance on this material by anyone other than the intended recipient is 
strictly prohibited. School District No. 38 (Richmond) assumes no responsibility to persons other than the intended recipient. School District No. 38 
(Richmond) does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this message which arise as a result of e-mail t~smi~~fi.[Qblems. If 
you have received this transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy any hard copies you rnay have Pirlt,edfii*G~'Y)lt'f"aU 
COpieS Of the e-mail from your hard drive and email system. I c~---:::..-~0 ?"., 

.,j, / Pj•Tl::: '-"'·' \ 

(cy AP:;·; 2016,;~.\ '\. 

\ /w·--\ 
I ~~ 

" \'en I 7~. n \, i,~ECE! J .:.v .. J;,~ 
1 ,}.L"'- //.,., '· ,.r:>- ~ "''-.-_____ ...... ~ ... ,,y 

'-, ~-~: .f.: ~::~ \{' ~~ .. :;; ,~, 


